                                                                                                                                                   October 5, 2022        054

The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, October 5, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President, Tony Manry was not present for this meeting. Council member Jerry Caudill called to meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve the previous minutes, Jerry seconded. 2-0. Minutes were approved as submitted. 

CITIZENS: Linda Long was present as a representative for the local churches. They are starting a new Christmas event called, Van Buren’s Little Town of Christmas. She asked if the town would be willing to help this event by donating money towards a new Christmas tree. The churches are trying to get donations from other places as well. Jerry requested that she get a little more information on the details. Mark motions to table the decision until next meeting, Jerry seconded. 2-0. Jim Lobdell had a few questions regarding the State Board of Accounts. He also believes that the Council President, Tony Manry needs to resign. He suggested the town needs to start looking for a new town attorney. There was some discussion on putting liens on properties that do not keep their lawns kept, if it was possible. The final discussion from the citizens was regarding trying to get businesses in town.

MEETING MINUTES: There has been requests that the meeting minutes be posted on the town’s website. Mark motioned to start posting the minutes on the website, Jerry seconded. 2-0. It was also requested that we look into streaming the meeting online.

TRASH PICK – UP: Letters needs to be sent out to different trash companies to get quotes to see if the town will change trash companies. Mark motioned to have the letters sent out right way and to make the deadline to have them received by November 16th, 2022, Jerry seconded. 2-0. 

UTILITIES: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. He has salt ordered, that should be coming soon. The roof and siding at the Switch-Up Youth center has been completed. The surveyor came and staked out the sidewalk that will go to Dollar General. He is still waiting on quotes for that project. Dumpsters have been delivered for Town Clean Up.

POLICE REPORT: Marshal Dale Osborn reported that all personnel and vehicles are well. The 2014 Ford Explorer was serviced. The 2020 Ford Explorer will need new tires. Dale reported the Weaver Popcorn is dealing with a woman claiming to be the owner. Dale and the deputies are continuing keeping an eye on the school and trying to stop speeders.

Council signed to Payroll Docket

Mark motioned to approve the APVs, Jerry seconded. 2-0. 

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting, Jerry seconded. 2-0. There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:53 PM. 
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